
 

 
Communication No. 2590 
 

Decision of ISU Disciplinary Commission 

On April 27, 2023, Mr. Hermann Filipic (Complainant I) and the Oesterreichischer Eisschnelllauf 
Verband (Complainant II) filed a complaint against Ms. Nathalie Lambert, the Alleged Offender, 
together with 12 exhibits for violations of the ISU Statutes, including the ISU Code of Ethics. 
 
 
Following consideration of the alleged violations of ISU Statutes, including the ISU Code of Ethics, the 
ISU Disciplinary Commission has, on August 29, 2023, taken the following decision: 
 

Decision 
 
 

1. No disciplinary or ethical violations are found to have been made by the Alleged 
Offender. 

 
2. The Complaint is dismissed in its entirety. 
 
3. The Complainants I and II bear the costs of this procedure as joint debtors, including 

the costs of the Alleged Offender’s Legal Representative. 
 
 
 
The decision of the Disciplinary Commission is published in full on the ISU website. 
 
 
The present decision is subject to appeal to the Court of Arbitration for Sport, Avenue de Beaumont 2,  
CH 1012 Lausanne, Switzerland, within 21 days upon receipt of the decision, in accordance with Article 
25 Paragraph 12 and Article 26 of the ISU Constitution.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Seoul,                        Jae Youl Kim, President 

August 30, 2023 
Lausanne,       Fredi Schmid, Director General  
 


